
Town of North Hills 

Council Meeting Minutes 

September 12, 2019-Draft 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Recorder Fred Newberry in the conference room of Ohio 

Valley University. Present were council members Don Stemple, Chris Nahley, Cheney English, and Regina 

Smith. Mayor Dale Baumgartner and council member Debra Seeley were absent.   

 Minutes 

A motion was made by Don Stemple to approve the August 22 minutes,  seconded by Cheney English; 

approved by council. 

Safety Report 

Don Stemple gave a safety report on safer vehicles. When searching for a vehicle, count the stars on the 

5 star safety rating, 5 being the highest and 1 being the lowest.  

Recorder’s Report 

Fred Newberry informed council that there are about a dozen residents who still need to pay the street 

user fee.  

Committee Updates 

Shelter- The company to pour the concrete pad now has an opening. After looking at the funds in the 

general account, a motion was made by Chris Nahley to approve the concrete pad work in the amount 

og $8,000.00, seconded by Regina Smith; approved by council.  

Yard Sale- There was a good turnout. The new traffic pattern was good.  

Fall Festival- Someone will speak to resident Spencer Seeley to see if he would still like to be involved in 

this.   

Halloween- Trick or treat will be October 31 from 5:30-8:30.   

Town Business 

Paving- Paving is almost finished. The striping has not been started yet.  

Brentwood Driveway- This issue does not appear to be caused by the town.  

New Business 

A letter was hand delivered to the resident who needs to remove the boat. She has plans to move the 

boat to the driveway in a few weeks.  

There have been several car break ins in the neighborhood.  

A motion was made by Fred Newberry to approve a donation of $50 to the boy scouts for helping in the 

yard sale, seconded by Don Stemple; approved by council.  



Chris Nahley informed council that he has researched the sewer rates and realized that Union Williams 

is doing North Hills a favor and trying to change the rates could end negatively.  

With no further business, Regina Smith made a motion to adjourn at 8:35 pm, seconded by Cheney 

English; approved by council.  The next meeting will be held on September 26, 2019 at 7:00pm at Ohio 

Valley University. 

 

 

 


